

November 10, 2017

M. Rick O'Conner City Clerk and Solicitor City of Ottawa 110 Laurier Avenue West Ottawa, ON K1P 1J1 City of Ottawa
Ville d'Omawa

NOV 1 4 2017

City Clerk's Office
Bureau du Greffe

Re:

Ontario Regulation 81/12: Ottawa's Compliance Package

Dear Mr. O'Conner:

Thank you for your letter of September 25, 2017 that included Ottawa Council's resolution approving the expansion of the Hard Rock Casino Ottawa gaming site at 4837 Albion Road to include up to 21 live table games.

Thank you also for providing a comprehensive summary of your public consultation process and results. The Council's resolution and public consultation process satisfy the requirements of Regulation 81/12 of the *Ontario Lottery and Gaming Corporation Act,* 1999. OLG will retain these files as part of our corporate municipal compliance records.

If you have any questions, please contact me at any time.

Sincerely,

Jake Pastore

Director, Municipal and Community Relations

cc. Bruce MacKenzie, VP Gaming OLG
Jeffrey Lucier, Director Portfolio Management OLG
Josh Cogan, Director Government and Stakeholder Relations
Mayor Jim Watson, City of Ottawa

4120 Yonge St., Suite 402, Toronto, ON M2P 2B8 | 4120, rue Yonge, bureau 402, Toronto, ON M2P 2B8 | W olg.ca | T (416) 224-1772 | F (416) 224-7000